
September 2, 2008  

The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: 

Steve Roberts, Warren Ploeger and Glen Leitch. Also present were County Clerk Debbie Parker and 

Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn.  County Attorney Kevin Hill was present for a portion of the 

meeting. 
Steve Roberts opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m.  
 

MINUTES 

Motion by Glen Leitch to approve the August 29, 2008 minutes. Seconded by Steve Roberts. Motion 

carried. 
 
TAX CHANGE ORDERS 

Tax Change Orders #07-129 through #07-132 were approved and signed.  
 
SHERIFF 

Sheriff John Merchant reported on the past week’s activities and arrests. Deputy Doug Brammer discussed 

the 9-1-1 communications and possible updates to the current system. 

 
SALES TAX BALLOT PROPOSITION 

County Attorney Kevin Hill reviewed and discussed the first draft of the Sales Tax Ballot Proposition to 

build and equip a new jail facility. The Sales Tax Ballot Proposition will be on the November General 

Election ballot. 
 
BG CONSULTANTS 

Tom Bennett, BG Consultants, presented paperwork on Bridge Project # 7C-4212-01 for signatures. 
Bennett also discussed KDHE’s push to document the construction/demolition landfill areas in the State of 

Kansas. Solid Waste Director Charlie Brockhoff was present for the discussion. 
 
Motion by Glen Leitch to adjourn. Seconded by Steve Roberts. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 10:34 

a.m. The next meeting will be held Monday September 8, 2008 
 


